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573.6(c)(3) 
 Total number of potentially affected vehicles:  384,220 
 
 
573.6(c)(4) 
 Percentage of affected vehicles that contain the defect:  Unknown 
 
 
573.6(c)(5) 

Defect description: 
Under certain conditions the interlock lever of the ignition switch may unexpectedly 
deform, which can allow the interlock function of a vehicle with an automatic 
transmission to be defeated if the driver does not follow the typical shut-down 
procedure of shifting the gear selector to the Park position before rotating the 
ignition key to the off position. Removal of the ignition key when the gear selector of 
a vehicle with an automatic transmission has not been shifted to the Park position 
can allow the vehicle to roll away, increasing the risk of a crash. 

 
 
573.6(c)(6) 

Chronology: 
 Sept. 30, 2008 AHM received a recall query letter from NHTSA (RQ08-006). 
 
 Nov. 12, 2008 AHM responded to NHTSA RQ08-006. 
 
 Jan. 5, 2009 AHM received letter from NHTSA notifying AHM that RQ08-006 

has been upgraded to Engineering Analysis EA09-001. 
 
 June 1, 2009 AHM responded to NHTSA EA09-001. 
 
 Oct. 2, 2009 AHM received additional questions from NHTSA. 
 
 Oct. 23, 2009 AHM submitted reply to additional questions.  
 
 July 7, 2010 AHM and NHTSA meeting. 
 
 July 29, 2010 HMC determined that a safety-related defect exists.  
 
 
573.6(c)(8)(i) 

Program for remedying the defect: 
The owners of all affected vehicles will be notified by mail and asked to take their 
vehicle to an authorized Honda dealer. The dealer will remove the original interlock 
pin and lever within the ignition switch, and replace them with new, redesigned 
components. The details of the repair procedure are being prepared at this time, 
and will be provided to NHTSA and dealers once completed. The repairs will be 
performed free of charge for all affected vehicles. 

 
 
573.6(c)(8)(ii) 








